A-5
There are some data indicating the magnitude of the changes in per
capita intake of certain food items and constituents; however, many of
the changes are not adequately documented* For example, there are no
data on the consumption of whole wheat flour, commercial baby food, or
home-produced vegetables. Moreover, there is no indication whether
fresh vegetables eaten in the Northeast were grown in that region or
whether they were shipped by train from California or by air from
Mexico (Brewster and Jacobson, 1978). A variety of differences in
their chemical composition (e.g., in their vitamin and mineral content)
can result from differences in the way in which these vegetables were
grown, transported, and stored.
Between 1940 and 1977, per capita intake of food color additives
increased tenfold.  Soft drink consumption increased 1.5 times in
just 16 years—between 1960 and 1976 (Brewster and Jacobson, 1978).
Although total intake of fruits and vegetables increased slightly
between 1909 and 1976 (Table A-2), the intake of fresh fruits and
vegetables-'- actually declined (Table A-3), a major portion of that
decline having occurred after 1948.  Changes in the per capita intake
of certain individual commodities are especially striking. For example,
the intake of fresh potatoes is more than two-thirds lower than it was
at the turn of the century and more than one-half lower than it was 30
years ago, whereas the intake of processed potatoes has increased by a
factor of 44 during the same 30 years.  The per capita intake of pro-
cessed citrus fruit juice—which accounts for much of the increase in
overall fruit intake—increased dramatically from an average of less
than one 4-oz (120-ml) serving per person annually in 1948 to 117 4-oz
servings per person in 1976 (Brewster and Jacobson, 1978).  Similarly,
the intake of canned or bottled tomato products (e.g., paste, sauce,
catsup, and chili sauce) increased from 2.25 kg per capita in 1920 to
10.1 kg per capita in 1976 (Brewster and Jacobson, 1978). All of these
changes reflect the proliferation of food products on the market—from
less than 1,000 at the end of World War II to well over 10,000 at
present (Molitor, 1980).
term "fresh" applied to fruits and vegetables commonly refers to
produce that has been, at most, washed, trimmed, and chilled. The term
"processed" has many meanings; for example, preservation by canning and
freezing, which result in some chemical but little structural change;
extraction and dehydration such as the preparation of orange juice con-
centrate, which produce significant structural and possibly major
chemical changes including nutrient loss; and processes that involve
extensive separation of foods into components, or the fabrication of
new foods such as "chips" made from molded rehydrated potato flakes,
which result In marked structural changes that may have equally marked
effects on the chemical composition of foods.

